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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2015-7
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council Members Boyer and Gulliford
Date of Introduction: January 13, 2015
Committee(s) of Reference: R, F, RCDPHS
Date of Analysis: January 15, 2015
Type of Action: Council Rules amendment
Bill Summary: The bill amends Council Rule 2.102 – Standing Committee Duties – to provide that the Director of the Duval County Health Department or his/her designee shall be requested by the Council President to attend the meetings of the Council committee with jurisdiction over public health and safety issues to act as an advisor to the committee on health issues. The bill also amends Council Rule 3.102 – Preparation of Bills – to require that any legislation filed with the Council that approves or authorizes a contract, agreement, lease, easement or grant shall specify the department, agency, commission or other governmental entity of the City that will manage and oversee the contract or agreement.
Background Information: During the course of its deliberations the Task Force on Consolidated Government learned that at the outset of consolidation in 1968, the Duval County Health Department was a full-fledged City department and the Health Department Director was a City department head on par with the other City department directors. Over the last 30 years due to changes in state law the Health Department has evolved to its current quasi-state, quasi-local status, with the department’s employees being state employees housed in City buildings and the Director being appointed by the Florida Surgeon General but confirmed by City Council. The Health Department director is no longer considered a City department head and does not regularly attend internal City meetings. The Task Force believes that the Health Department’s expertise and advice should be better integrated into City operations for the benefit of the public’s health and safety, which could be accomplished by having the Health Department Director attend the RCDPHS meeting as an ex officio advisory resource.

The Task Force also heard testimony that the City has difficulty in tracking and managing some of its contracts and agreements because the City lacks a comprehensive contract management system. The group recommended the Council Rules amendment as a means of assuring the assignment of contract management responsibility to a specific party at the outset of the contract.
Policy Impact Area: Health Department relation to City government; City contract management procedures
Fiscal Impact: None
Analyst: Clements
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